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OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

SECRETARY’S REPORT

March 17th, 2009
MEETING OF THE OSSEO MAPLE GROVE ATHELTIC ASSOCIATION

Board of Directors
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by Tim Murphy, President, at 7:06 p.m. 
Attending:
Gloria Jordan, Paul Sperl, Dave Ditty, Marci Sadler, Gary Fena, Don Myhre, Ward Wallner, Mike Parenteau, Steve Kaitz, Curt Barker, Steve Larson and Tim Murphy
Open Forum:  Representatives from www.dineandiscounts.com (electronic version of “Happenings Book”) presented an opportunity for fund raising.  The Board will make considerations.
Jeanie Vestal presented information from Parks and Rec and confirmed our field use.  There are unresolved issues regarding Bass Lake Play Field in Plymouth, and we may not have access.  There was conversation regarding field allocation and use of Weaver Lake Park.  This will be resolved internally by OMGAA.
The Board of Directors recognized Tom Halverson for his many years of service and dedication to the OMGAA, with a plaque of appreciation.

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for the month of February 2009 meeting were submitted by Mike Parenteau for board review and approval.




Motion to approve minutes was made by Paul Sperl



Seconded by Gary Fena



Motion was voice approved unanimously.
Treasurers Report:  Ward presented individual league profit and loss statements, summary statements of expense for the association and individual leagues.  



Motion to approve minutes was made by Paul Sperl



Seconded by Steve Larson



Motion was voice approved unanimously.
Steve asked about the possibility of presenting a monthly balance sheet report along with the Profit and Loss Statements.  Ward will work on this for the April Meeting.
Director’s Reports:
IT Director:  Registration closed on March 15, late registrations opened March 17th.  Current numbers are down slightly from this point last year. 
The online store is ready to bring on line, and will be active soon.  Don has just a few tweaks left to make.

Equipment Director: Has received Bags and Rule books and will be delivering them to the storage shed this week.  Still waiting on first aid kits and Logo balls.  Baseballs used for tryouts will be shared between the house and traveling baseball programs.
Fund Raising Director: Gary presented times and dates for the Scholarship Golf event, Sunday July 19th August 2nd and  August 9th.  Tim directed Gary to reserve July 19th and proceed with plans.  Gary discussed the Bingo Night operations and the need to get more participation.  Without further involvement we will not be able to continue.  There is also concern regarding the progressive games and the large payout required if somebody wins.  We will ask to discontinue the high stakes progressive game.
VP:  Steve discussed including the cost of the hotdog and soda in the price of the ticket at this years Twins Night event.  Steve will follow up with the MN Twins, on possibility of Dome Dollars.  Outdoor picnic will not be held.

Traveling Fastpitch: Marci announced a pancake breakfast fundraiser for April 18th to be held at Applebees.  A flyer is being prepared.  

Spring tryouts were held on March 15, and we will field 1-10U team, 3 -12U teams, 2-14U teams and 2-16 U teams.  We do not have an 18 U team at this time.  

OMGAA was recognized and thanked for our contributions to the Maple Grove HS Boosters club at their March meeting.  

Sr. House Baseball:  Coordinator positions are all filled.  The 12-13 American League tryouts will be Sunday, April 19th with the draft on the following Wednesday.
House Fastpitch:  Curt reported that there is about the same level of participation as last year, and will expect a similar schedule.  He still needs a few coaches.
Jr. House Baseball:  Gloria and Shaun have begun planning for coaches clinics.  CJ Woodrow will aid and handle registration fees for player clinics.  Registrations are slightly down. The 10-11 American League tryouts will be April 18th.  Directors are encouraged to be present.

Jr Traveling Baseball: David needs a key to Kerber Field and Fernbrook storage boxes. Dave has some first aid kits that have been donated and will use them for Traveling.  

President: Tim is organizing the Scholarship Committee and Mike will also serve.  We received only 4 (four) applications.
OLD BUSINESS:

Bench Enclosures:  Mike reported the city as accepted our final design, and is taking bids.  We have on contractor on line, and another proposal due this week.  Current plans are to have final Park Board approval at the April meeting, and begin construction as soon as possible after that.  We are still hoping to have completion by mid May.
Maple Grove Days Softball Tournament.  We are still working on format for the tournament, and have agreed to play by the MG Park and Rec Officiated League Rules.  We have made contact with the umpire association.  We hope to have a brief meeting soon to make progress on flyers and advertising. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Paul discussed our Virtual Meeting process.  We currently have not policy regarding how these are conducted.  The secretary will post abbreviated minutes with the monthly meeting minutes.

Tim suggested we limit use of virtual meetings to and to be willing to conduct online discussions if necessary.  Time should be allowed for discussion before vote.
Ward discussed Refund Procedures in regards to Admin fees.  

Motion to establish 2009 Refund Fees as follows:

1) Pre tryout and team selection refund fee shall be $10.00 for all League except Traveling Fastpitch which will be set at $15.00

2) Post tryout and team selection refund fees shall be determined by individual league directors on a case by cased basis.


Motioned by Gloria Jordan


Seconded by David Ditty

Motion was voice approved unanimously.
Background Check Policy, Mike presented draft resolutions for review and consideration.
Motion to approve revisions to the OMGAA Background Check Policy as presented.


Motioned by Don Meyer


Seconded by Paul Sperl


Motion was voice approved unanimously.
Mike will post revised policy on the web page.

Adjournment



Motion to adjourn was made by Paul Sperl


Seconded by Steve Larson

Motion was approved by voice vote.
Meeting adjourned at 10:10 mp
Submitted by,

Mike Parenteau, OMGAA Secretary

Minutes are not considered official until approved by the Board at the next meeting.

Future Meetings: All meetings at the Maple Grove Community Center
April 21st, 2009  7:00 pm

May 19th, 2009  9:00 pm

June 16th, 2009 9:00 pm

July 21st 2009  9:00 pm

August 18th, 2009  7:00 pm

September 15th, 2009  7:00 pm
